
    
  
     
 

 
 

 
 
     
 

Our Ref: MGLA040516-0173 
 

31 May 2016 
 
Dear   
 
Freedom of Information Act request  –  Pre-Games Training Camps 
 
Thank you for your email of the 3rd May 2016 in which you asked for the release of the 
following information:  

1. What information the GLA holds, if any, on the number, team/nation and location (by 
local authority) of Pre-Games Training Camps (herewith referred to as PGTCs) hosted in 
Greater London during the 2012 Olympic Paralympic Games 

2. What information the GLA holds, if any, on the activities of local authorities or other 
public bodies to attract such PGTCs to London during the 2012 Games 

3. What information the GLA holds, if any, on the assessment or appraisal of these 
activities and hosting, if any, of PGTCs by local authorities or other public bodies 
concerning the Legacy benefits since 2012 of such activities and hosting on local 
communities and/or local authorities and their local economy  

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act (FoIA) and we can today 
provide you with our formal response to your request.   

I can confirm that our searches have identified a limited amount of information that was in-
scope of your request.  We have made four very minor redactions to remove personal data from 
these documents but these are otherwise being disclosed to you in full.   

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Ian Lister 
Information Governance Manager 
 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
http://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  

 




